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And may you blossom with peace in your minds, wisdom in your bones, and compassion in your hearts.  

 – Dr. Paula Arai 
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 NOTE: For temple matters, please contact 
Rev. Shibata at (510) 508-0292, 
or the temple office (510) 841-1356. 
Temple web: www.berkeleysangha.org 
Temple e-mail: info@berkeleysangha.org 

BCA Ministers Association Meeting, Visalia 
March 1 – March 6 
Rev. S attending → 

National Council Meeting, Visalia 
March 4 – March 6 
Rev. S attending → 
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  8:30 am Chanting Service  
  9:30 am Dharma Family/ 

Shotsuki Hoyo Svc 
12:30 pm Taiko Class 
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Crafts 10am 

 
Temple Bd Mtg 

7:30 pm 
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Padma Articles 
Due 

12 
 

Gagaku Practice 
11 am 

13 
  8:30 am Chanting Service  
  9:30 am Dharma Family/ 
 Spring Ohigan Service 
Guest Spkr: Rev. Alan Sakamoto 

Potluck Luncheon 
12:30 pm Taiko Class 
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Padma Newsletter 
6:30 pm 
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19 
BD Jr. YBA Conf. 

Palo Alto 
 

Alameda County 
Food Bank 

1 - 4 pm 

20 
  8:30 am Chanting Service  
  9:30 am Dharma Family/ 
 Pet Memorial Service 
11:15 am Bazaar Meeting 
12:30 pm Taiko Class 
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Crafts 10am 
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24
 

25
 

Techno Buddha 
Conf. 

Social Hall, 
5 pm 
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Techno Buddha 
Conf. 

Old Kitchen, 
9 am - 10pm 

27 
  8:30 am Chanting Service  
  9:30 am Dharma Family Service 
12:30 pm Taiko Class 
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Gagaku Practice 
6:30 pm 

31
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 March 6: DFS & Shotsuki Hoyo 

March 13: Spring Ohigan service & potluck, 
Guest speaker Rev. Sakamoto 

March 19: Alameda County Food Bank 
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April 6: DFS & Shotsuki Hoyo 

April 10: Hanamatsuri & Hatsumairi service 
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 March 2016 Dharma School Schedule 
Mar. 6: Regular Dharma School classes 
Mar. 13: Regular Dharma School classes; 

Spring Ohigan 
Mar.20: Regular Dharma School classes; 

Pet Memorial (You are invited to bring a photo 
of a deceased, beloved pet.) 
Have a great conference, Jr. YBA! 

Mar.27: Regular Dharma School classes  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
_________________________________________________________________________________________  

 
Padma Staff: Rev. Shibata, Gene Chin, Pauline Fong, Susan & Al Gabriel, Lucy Hamai, Norman Hirose, Ellen 

Jorgensen, Keiko Kawakami, Emi Matsunaga, Yuki Otake, Mae Takeda, Scott Takeda, Edythe 
Vassall, and Yae Yedlosky 



Mochi and the Ministry 
 

It is hard to believe that I began my ministerial journey as the resident minister 
here only one and a half months ago.  In a sense, it feels like this month and a half has 
gone by in a blink of an eye, but on the other hand, there have been moments during 
this time that have allowed me to slow down to think about and reflect upon particular 
events, feelings and encounters that I have experienced this far as a new minister. 

Prior to Rev. Masuda and Mrs. Masuda’s move to Hawaii, I was able to meet with 
Rev. Masuda on a few occasions and inherited dozens upon dozens of his books to add 
to my growing library.  Shortly after the beginning of the New Year, Rev. Masuda made 
a delivery of books and asked how things were going.  I told him that the transition was 
going well and I could not be happier because of the warm welcome I received and the 
support that was given to me by Rev. Matsumoto and the Sangha.   

Just as he was about to leave, Rev. Masuda offered some very meaningful advice.  
Rev. Masuda said that the ministry is like mochi.  He further stated, “Take time to enjoy 
it slowly.  Enjoy the stickiness.  But, don’t bite off more than you can chew.”  I definitely 
had a “WOW!” moment.   

I believe that Rev. Masuda’s advice can actually speak to all of us.  It takes much 
time, care and patience to get to the end result of a smooth, delicious mochi.  In our own 
lives, we should remember our own self-care and also be patient and have loving 
kindness for ourselves and to others.  Despite all of the day-to-day responsibilities in our 
lives, we must remember to be mindful and enjoy it since, as we know, each moment 
and event in our lives is impermanent and cannot be repeated.   

Also, as mochi eaters know, mochi is very sticky and although somewhat 
troublesome to eat at times, this is an expected quality of mochi.  I think this can also be 
said about life in general.  The first Noble Truth reminds us that there is suffering in this 
life and we may find ourselves in sticky situations due to our own blind passions (greed, 
anger and ignorance).  However, with the teachings of the Buddha as a compass to guide 
us, we can navigate and live our lives with gratitude and compassion despite the 
occasional stickiness. 

Rev. Masuda’s final piece of advice of not biting off more than I can chew is one 
that I must remember each day as I attempt to get accustomed to life as a new minister.  
I must be mindful to savor each moment and also give myself time to learn the ins and 
outs of this wonderful temple.  Self-care is an import element in all of our lives so that 
we can care for and share our lives with others as well.  I also realized that I may face a 
difficult situation or I might have to make a tough decision during my career as a 
minister.  Perhaps, I might even get choked up from time to time as we sometimes do 
with mochi.  However, I will try to remain calm and remember that this too shall pass.    

Thank you Rev. Masuda for your amazing collection of books and for your 
invaluable advice.  You have given me a new fond look at mochi and the ministry.      

 
 

In Gassho, 
Rev. Candice Shibata    



PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE  
 
Spring is upon us! The rains have brought forth greenery and from what I understand, a bunch 
of snow up in the mountains. We hope that the rain can continue a bit longer at least. 
  
With Spring comes a number of important service dates. Don’t miss Dana Day on February 28th 
with our guest speaker Rev. Adams from the San Mateo Buddhist Temple, Spring Ohigan (with 
potluck!) on March 13 with guest speaker Rev. Sakamoto from Fresno and our Pet Memorial 
service on March 20. 
  
This edition will arrive subsequent to our annual general membership meeting which was 
scheduled as part of the Family Dharma service on February 14.  This is a forum to report on the 
current state of the BBT, what occurred in 2015, and our aspirations for 2016. Having an 
understanding as to the condition of our Temple is a significant offering we have. 
  
The annual BCA Ministers’ Association and National Council Meeting to be held in Visalia, CA 
from February 25 to February 28. BBT will represent the Bay District with the Alameda, 
Enmanji, San Francisco, Oakland, San Mateo, Palo Alto and SACBC Chapters. We will be 
reporting on significant issues addressed in this conference. Thanks to Lucy Hamai, Judy Kono, 
Ron Hiraga, Rev. Shibata and Rev. Matsumoto for attending on our behalf. 
  
It is not too early to mention that the 67th Annual Satsuki Bazaar is scheduled for May 21 and 
22, 2016. The major fund raising event for the Temple relies on the generosity of the Berkeley 
Sangha and friends for its success.  Committee members are already hard at work in planning 
for the event. 
  
Gassho, 
  
Takashi Nikaidoh 
BBT President 2016 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

COMBINED DHARMA FAMILY SERVICE & 
SHOTSUKI MEMORIAL SERVICE 

March 6, 2016 
9:30 am 

Shotsuki Hoyo Service – March 6, 2016,     9:30 AM 
The following persons will be remembered during the Shotsuki Hoyo (monthly memorial 
service) for March. 
 
Ryoichi Roy Anzai Thomas Arima Kimiyo Sakurai Bloom 

Toshiko Ehara Satoru T. Fujikawa Keiko I. Fukui 
Masao Handa James E. Hansen Mary Fumiko Haraguchi 

Jinichi Hashizu Kiyoshi Hataye Toki Hataye 
Tom Tamotsu Hataye Shizuo Hiramoto Willy Osamu Ide 

Sumi Irikin Mitsue Ishizue Thomas T. Kimura 
Richard Shinto Kurakazu James Kurata Rev. Haruyoshi Kusada 

Henry Kuwada Chiyo Kuwai Naoya Matoba 
Shizuo Matoba Yutaka Matoba Frank T. Matsui 

Glenn Matsunaga Yoichiro Matsunaga Seizo Mayeda 
Aiko Miike Dean Muranishi Yukito R. Nagahisa, Sr. 

Denji Nakabayashi William Nakatani Frank T. Nishikai 
Tokuo Nitta Hayaji Oda Kazuko Oda 
Masami Oda Misao H. Okano Minoru Oki 

Masae Onizuka Akira Okita Chiyome Sakamoto 
Etsu Sato Judd M. Sato Tokutaro Sato 

Fusao Tagumi Fujiye Takaha Tametaro Takahashi 
Wataru Takahashi Akira Takemori Haruko Takemori 
Tsuneyo Tanaka Hisayo Tasaki Yukino Terazawa 

Tomeko Tsuchihashi Gregory Unno Katsumi Unoki 
Naoki Wakaye Waki Wakaye Kyo Waki 
Kyujiro Waki Mary Wakida Tomo Watamura 

Michizo Yokota Bill Kiyoji Yokoyama Hatsuyo Yokoyama 
Takashi Yoshimura   
 
Note: If there are any additions, corrections or deletions to the above list, 
please notify the Berkeley Buddhist Temple at 510-841-1356. 



On Building Houses on Sand 

By Diane Ames 

I went to Pacifica on a rainy day, to see the apartment building that had been condemned because the 

cliff right behind it was falling into the sea. Despite the downpour, I found two men rending their 

garments on separate ashheaps in front of it. "I say," I said to the one nearest. "What's the matter?" 

 "I am the owner of this building," he sobbed. 

 "Actually I am the rightful owner!" announced the other ashheap dweller. "Or so I maintain.  We 

were engaged in a big lawsuit over, among other things, this apartment building. It's worth millions, you 

know. Or it was!" 

 "Behold!" chorused their many lawyers, who were standing in raincoats behind them, 

"The fool says, 'This house is mine, 

'This wealth is mine, 

'This million dollar view is mine,' 

But sooner or later he finds that 

The three marks of existence are suffering, impermanence, and lack of solidity, 

Especially when your money is in Pacifica real estate." 

 "Whose idea was it to build so many buildings right next to this cliff?" I asked. "It's nothing but a 

pile of sand!" 

 "You have to understand that they were built in the 60's," said the nearest lawyer. 

 "Was the cliff made of something else in the 60's?" 

 "No, there was money to be made by building here. Tons of money." 

 "Boundless is the madness of human beings when they are blinded by greed," chanted the 

lawyers. "Truly, human greed, together with human aggression and ignorance, is as the great ocean 

below us. Otherwise we would have very little business." 

 A crash was heard as another chunk of the cliff fell into the ocean. The two putative owners of 

the apartment building wept louder.  More sobs came from the building's tenants as they frantically 

carried their furniture out the front door.  When I asked one why she had moved into this high risk 

situation, she said through tears, "Oh, it was kind of a scary place to live, but it was the only apartment I 

could halfway afford in this nightmare rental market. Now I'm looking for a homeless shelter." 

 "These people are suffering because of human folly--their own, that of others, or both," I said. 

 "That makes them no different from everybody else," said a grizzled old lawyer.  "To 

recognize that is to awaken compassion. They must be helped." 



SPRING  O-HIGAN  
SERVICE 
MARCH 13, 2016 

9:30 AM 
 

Guest speaker 
Rev. Alan Sakamoto 
Central California District 

 
Potluck luncheon following service  

 

 
POTLUCK LUNCHEON SCHEDULE 

January and February toban months – Salads 
March toban month – Onigiri or rice dishes 

All other toban months should bring main dishes 
 

Please check your 2016 Directory for your toban month. 
 

PET MEMORIAL SERVICE 
March 20, 2016 

9:30 AM 
 

Members are invited to bring photos of deceased pets to place at the onaijin. 
 

 
 

2016 BAZAAR MEETING 
Sunday, March 20, 2016 

at 11:15 AM 
 

 



Dharma School 
 

Dear Dharma School Families, 
  
Please consider joining the Sangha in thanking Rev. David Matsumoto for his years of service 
to the Berkeley Buddhist Temple and the students of Dharma School.  
  
We hope you and your family will be able to join us for a buffet lunch and program -  

Saturday, April 2, 2016 
Mira Vista Country Club in El Cerrito 

  
The cost will be $40 per adult.  Dharma School will cover the cost for Dharma School students 
with the hope that more families will be able to attend.  Dharma School students are invited to 
participate in the program with a special song dedicated to Sensei. 
 
Please check this Padma newsletter for registration forms and further details. 
  
We hope you can join us! 
In gassho, 
BBT Dharma School 
 
 
 

 

Jr. YBA
 

 
Last week the Jr. YBA crew went on a 
ski trip with other kids from the bay 
district area. They enjoyed skiing, 
sliding down the slopes in inner tubes, 
and other fun activities. 
 
On Valentines Day the Jr. YBA sold 
bake goods as a fundraiser for Jr. YBA. 
Thank you everyone for your dana. 

 



TEL: (510) 841-1356       FAX: (510) 841-1435 
   
 
 

Berkeley Buddhist Temple 
2121 Channing Way 
Berkeley, CA  94704 

 
 
 
 
 
 
        February 16, 2016 
 
 
Dear Sangha Members, 
 
 We hope this letter finds you abiding peacefully and well within the Amida 
Buddha’s Compassion-Wisdom Light. 

 
 In the month of March we will be observing the traditional celebration of Spring 
O-Higan.  At our temple we will have a special O-Higan service on Sunday, March 13, 
2016 beginning at 9:30 AM.  Guest speaker will be Rev. Alan Sakamoto, resident 
minister from Central California District. 
 A potluck luncheon in the social hall will follow the service. Please check the 
Padma for your assignment on what to bring. We hope you can attend and join us in 
celebrating this auspicious occasion.   

 
For this special observation an envelope has been enclosed for your thoughtful 

donation.  The Temple greatly appreciates your kind generosity. 
 
 
       In Gassho, 
 
       Berkeley Buddhist Temple 



Berkeley Buddhist Temple 
2121  Channing Way 
Berkeley, CA  94704 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
February 12, 2016 

 
 
To the Sangha of Berkeley Buddhist Temple: 

 
For more than a decade, Rev. David Matsumoto served our Temple. 
He provided wisdom and guidance to all of us within this Sangha. 
Through his teaching and example, he helped our Sangha to grow in 
numbers but also, and more importantly, to grow closer as a 
community, for which we are ever grateful. Come join us on Saturday, 
April 2, 2016 at Mira Vista Country Club as we express our gratitude 
to Rev. Matsumoto for all that he has done for us! 
 
 
In Gassho, 

 
Takashi Nikaidoh 
Co-President 

 
 



With Deepest Gratitude to Rev. David Matsumoto
Luncheon

Saturday, April 2nd, 2016
11:15 am to 2:00 pm

Mira Vista Golf & Country Club
7901 Cutting Boulevard
El Cerrito, CA 94530

Mira Vista Dress Code: Business Casual - Denim or Jean Material of Any Type Will Not Be Permitted

Please Provide the Name of Guest(s) Below
indicate with “X” age group of guest(s)

BBT
Adult

$40.00

BBT Member 
Senior (78+)
Complimentary

2014-15
BBWA Members

Complimentary

BBT Dharma Students
Pre K - 12th Grade

Complimentary

Children
5 years old & under

Complimentary

Need a Ride?
if so, please provide

address below
1

2

3

4

please mail this order form & check to:
Robin McGuire
2 Snow Court

Orinda, CA 94563
BBTInGratitude@gmail.com

if you have any questions, please contact
Lena Yin

(510) 384-1524

# of Adults

ORDER FORM & CHECK DUE BY SUNDAY, MARCH 13th, 2016

Can you provide transportation to the luncheon? If so, how many passengers? 

Please make check payable to BBT

x $40.00 =

TOTAL =



 
HATSUMAIRI 

INFANT PRESENTATION CEREMONY 
Sunday, April 10, 2016 

 
We cordially invite you to bring your newborns and children up to one  
year of age to participate in our annual Hatsumairi Ceremony, which is  
to take place during our Hanamatsuri service on Sunday, April 10, 2016. 
 
Hatsumairi literally means, “first Buddhist service.”  Often translated as 
“Infant Presentation Service,” Hatsumairi represents the first opportunity  
for parents to bring infants who were born during the previous year to  
our Temple.  At the same time, it gives our Temple the opportunity to give 
expression to the Primal Vow of Amida Buddha, which embraces people 
of all ages, genders, races, and social strata. 
 
If you wish to participate, please complete the form below and return  
it to the temple by Sunday, April 3, 2016.  Please call the temple at  
(510) 841-1356 if you have any questions regarding this ceremony.   
Thank you! 

 
**************************************************************************** 

Please complete this form and send it to the temple by April 3, 2016. 
Attention: Rev. Candice Shibata 

2121 Channing Way, Berkeley, CA 94704 
 

 
 
___________________________________________________________________ 
Name of Child    Date of Birth    Age 
 
 
 
___________________________________________________________________ 
Parents’ Names 
 
 
 
___________________________________________________________________ 
Address     City     Zip 
 
 
 
___________________________________________________________________ 
Phone Number    Email Address 
 
 



Community Service 
 
Thank you everyone for participating in our community service activities. 
Please consider participating in one of the events listed below: 
 
Volunteer at the Alameda County Food Bank 
Saturday, March 19, 2016 from 1:00 pm to 4:00 pm 
For more information about this event contact Bradley Menda at 
info@berkeleysangha.org or RSVP using the following link: goo.gl/forms/Qawp7QEIX0 
 
Volunteer at St. Vincent de Paul of Alameda County 
Saturday, April 9, 2016 from 9:00 am to 2:00 pm 
Duties include helping kitchen staff sort and organize incoming donations and prep food in 
the kitchen. 
For more information about this event contact Bradley Menda at 
info@berkeleysangha.org or RSVP using the following link: goo.gl/forms/Qawp7QEIX0 
 
Donate Toiletries to Berkeley Womens Shelter 
Ongoing - look for the donation bins in the Social Hall. 
Needed items include: 
Toothpaste • Toothbrushes • Denture cream and cleaner • Shampoo • Conditioner • Razors & shaving 
cream • Bars of soap • Bottles of body wash • Face cloths • Deodorant • Alcohol-free mouthwash 

_______________________________________________________________________  
 
 

Pledges Received January 6th thru Feb 12th, 2016 
 

The following members have pledged in amounts ranging from $150 to $1000.  Amounts are not 
intended to correspond to the alphabetical listing below.  Pledges sent in after this date may not have 
been processed by the Padma deadline and will be published in subsequent issues. The temple gratefully 
acknowledges your generous contributions and thanks you for your dana and understanding. Please 
advise us of any omissions. 
 
Sadako Delcollo Judy Kono Gordon Oishi 
Jenna Flamenco Michiko Kubota Dennis & Mary Okamura 
Naomi Fukumori Aiko Kurokawa Harry Okino 
Noreen Fukumori Mary Kurokawa Harold & June Sano 
Detlev Gempf Amy Kuwada Satoshi & Elaine Steimetz 
Denise Gervais Rev Kiyonobu & Hitomi Kuwahara Mieko Taketa 
Lucy Hamai Ron Manning & Julie Kono Manning Ron & Carol Tanaka 
Tomoko Hamamoto Denise Matsubara Lapidus Grace Ueda 
Gail Harada Pam Matsuoka Russell Wells & Irene Asao Wells 
Nora Hataye Bradley Menda Yasuyo Wolfe 
Yo Hiraoka Leroy Morishita & Barbara Hedani Morishita Arthur & Aster Yamagata 
Norman Hirose Jeff Nagafuji & Lucy Rivello Sachi Yamasaki 
Arthur & Betsy Ishida Jerry Nagafuji Ann Yamoto 
Frank Kami Catherine Nagareda Yaeko Yedlosky 
Yoshio & Junko Kamimura Ittsei & Kiriye Nakagawa Paul & Maya Yonemura 
Kiyoshi & Emiko Katsumoto Masayo Oda Helen Yoshimura 

Thank you to all temple members for your generous and continued support! 
For any questions, please call Mimi Kagehiro (510-841-1356) or email info@berkeleysangha.org 

mailto:bradley.menda@gmail.com?subject=BBT%20Outreach
http://goo.gl/forms/Qawp7QEIX0
mailto:bradley.menda@gmail.com?subject=BBT%20Outreach
http://goo.gl/forms/Qawp7QEIX0


Learn Taiko 
Taiko Classes at BBT 

 
 
Cal Raijin Taiko will be back to teach Taiko classes for any 
interested temple members. No prior experience is necessary. 
The introductory classes will meet on select Sundays after 
Dharma Family Services at 12:30 pm in the social hall. 
 

Class Dates 
March 6th 
March 13th 
March 20th 
March 27th 
April 10th 
April 17th 

 
Classes are $10 per session. Participants are encouraged to 
attend all six sessions listed above. At the end of the six-week 
session, all attendees will be able to play a traditional Taiko song. 
 
To sign up for classes or for additional information please contact: 
Bradley Menda, info@berkeleysangha.org, 510-841-1356. 

mailto:info@berkeleysangha.org?subject=BBT%20Taiko


 

 Hello to everyone at the Berkeley Buddhist Temple! I am doing well in the Central California 
Valley. Since moving here I have acclimated to the heat, and as soon as that happened I needed to 
acclimate to the cold because the shift was so swift, and now I am currently acclimating to the rainy 
weather, which is a feeling shared with other people living in the Valley since there has been such a 
drought as of late. It is a most welcome feeling, though, as the land desperately needs the moisture and 
although it may be a bit inconvenient or gloomy, the dark skies are met with smiles.  

 I have been enjoying my time here a great deal. It is a wonderful experience to be able to go to 
so many different temples and to get to know the personality of each one and the individual members 
who are so committed to them. Everyone has been incredibly nice to me and they treat me very well. 
Although the way that they try to push food on me, you’d think I look like skin and bones. And while I 
am not trying to gain too much weight, it is quite difficult to refuse them because it seems like everyone 
is a great chef, and each person has their specialty.  

 If that isn’t enough, there is a plethora of delicious places to eat and I am intent on trying them 
all so I can find my favorite places to go. However, seeing as there are so many and there continues to 
be more and more opening up, this may be a futile exercise.  

 I have been keeping pretty busy because there are more than a few temples and only three 
ministers overseeing them all. I am glad to have kind mentors who have experience and from that, can 
help show me what to do and what not to do. Because of their guidance and their confidence in me, I 
have begun to perform services on my own and I hope they are going well. When I do get some free 
time and I’m not busy eating, I have been trying to exercise more and am attempting to pick up golf. It is 
quite difficult, but for now I’ll keep at it.  

 I hope everyone is doing well! Interacting with the members here reminds me of the members 
of the BBT and it makes me miss you all, but I know you’re in good hands with Reverend Candice 
Shibata! 

Gassho, 

Matthew Hamasaki  



 
 
 
  
 
 

 
Last year, we had a fantastic silent auction because of each and 
every one of you.  Your very generous donations helped to create 
our unique, fun, exciting, and prosperous silent auction.  We are 
now accepting new, gently used, Japanese antiques, preferably 
boxed donations for this year’s silent auction.  Here are a few 
suggestions. 

 
Artwork: Japanese artwork, house-ware, ceramics, paintings, photographs… 
 
Electronics: iPhone, iPod, iTunes, Wii, cell phone, MP3 player, digital camera…. 
 
Entertainment: civic light opera tickets, movie passes, Lawrence Hall of 
Science… 
 
Gift Certificates to your favorite restaurant, fun centers, spa treatment, massage... 
 
Kitchen appliances: perhaps an unopened wedding gift? 
 
Services or lessons: yard-work, construction, swimming, SAT, math, reading, 
music……… 
 
Sporting event tickets to: As, Giants, Raiders, 49ers, Sharks, Bears, Cardinal, 
tee-times at golf courses, auto-racing………. 
 
Travel: spare frequent flyer mileage….. 
 
Weekend Get-Away: donate your condo for a weekend in Tahoe, Reno, Hawaii, 
wine country, Monterey bay, Europe….. 
 
Contact Silent Auction Co-Chairs: Grant Din or Miki Adachi (510-841-1356) 



Donation List - February 2016 

Shotsuki Hoyo 

Name In Memory of  

Mr. Dick Adachi Toshiyo Adachi  
Mrs. Sadako Delcollo Don Delcollo  
Ms. Janey Egawa Sakuichi Egawa  
Mr. Wesley Fukumori Yoneo Futatsuki & Ken Kurakazu  
Mr. Wesley Fukumori Taro and Sugino Fukumori, Sawae Futatsuki  
Ms. Naomi Fukumori Taro Fukumori  
Ms. Noreen Fukumori Taro and Sugino Fukumori, Sawae Futatsuki  
Mrs. Yo Hiraoka Sannosuke Hiraoka and Denzo Hiraoka  
Maya Hata Lemmon & Hiroshi Hata Rev. Seishin Yamashita  
Mr. & Mrs. Arthur Ishida Matsuji Kikawa  
Nancy and Janice Kato Jiro and Kiyo Kato  
Vernon and Karen Kato Jiro and Kiyo Kato  
Mrs. Judy Kono Kenneth Kono  
Mrs. Nancy Lee Mary H. Suto  
Mrs. Nancy Lee Yunosuke Kusayanagi  
Ms. Sanae Ma Ichiro Yamasaki  
George and Emi Matsunaga Kujuro Nishimoto  
Ms. Pamela Matsuoka Grace Matsuoka  
Jeff, Robin, Mali, & Noel McGuire Yoshiko Takahashi  
Mr. Charles Messer Jennifer Tasaka  
Mr. Ronal Morimoto Mokutaro Morimoto  
Lorene and Gary Nakagiri Haruko Okawa  
Mr. Jiro Nishimoto Kujuro and Kimiko Nishimoto  
Mrs. Merry Sakamoto Gary Sasaki and Steve Sasaki  
Allen and Ester Sakamoto Gary Sasaki and Steve Sasaki  
Glenn and Amy Shinsako Uhachi Kubo  
Mr. Shigeki Sugiyama Shizue Tabuchi  
Mrs. Mae Takeda Shizutoshi Takeda  
Mr. Sam Uchiumi Ronald Uchiumi  
Mr. Sam Uchiumi Ruth Matsumoto Uchiumi  
Mrs. Kiyoye Unoki Seitaro Hataye  
Ms. Frances Yoshimura Kozo Nitta and Chise Nitta  
Mrs. Helen Haruo Yoshimura Yoshio Yoshimura  
Roy and Alice Wakida Jan: Mamoru Wakida; Mar: Mary C. Wakida, Frank Matsui; 

April: Kimiyo Matsui, James Wakida; 
June: Barbara (Matsui) Morita, Tome Kaneko, Thomas Wakida; 
July: Inokichi Kaneko; 
Sept: Iyono Wakida  



Donation List - February 2016 (cont.) 

Special Donations 

Gene and Vicki Chin in memory of Kisao Yamaguchi  
Ms. Toshiko Hamada in memory of Kimiye Nakao  
Mrs. Gail HaradaHelen Harada 1st yr memorial  
Mrs. Patricia in honor of Scott  
Annette & Jeremy Lys in memory of Mel and Kiyono Tominaga  
Rev. & Mrs. William Masuda donation  
Aki & Emi Nakao in memory of Kimiye Nakao  
Aki & Emi Nakao Kimiye Nakao 49th day service  
Ed & Lois Oda in memory of Mary Ota  
Gary & Judy Oda in memory of Mary Haruko Ota  
Mr. Dennis Oda in memory of Mary Ota  
Mr. George Okano donation  
Ms. Myra Okasaki in memory of Kimiye Nakao  
Mrs. Yoko Ota in memory of Mary Ota  
YAC (Rev. Patti Oshita) donation  
Mrs. Janet Sonoda and Family in memory of Mary (Oda) Ota  
Dr. Fumi Suzuki in memory of Lewis Suzuki  
Dr. Masao Suzuki in memory of Lewis Suzuki  
Mrs. Opal Wakayama in memory of Kimi Nakao  
Roy and Alice Wakida in memory of Mary Tagami Wakida Bushman  
Carolyn and Morton Yamasaki Helen Harada 1st yr memorial  
 



BERKELEY BUDDHIST TEMPLE 
Board of Directors Meeting 

January 12, 2016 
 

Attendance: Takashi Nikaidoh, Ron Hiraga, Rev. Shibata, Patty Fujiwara, Judy Fujimoto, Lucy Hamai, Don Hamasaki, Kiyoshi Katsumoto, Emiko 
Katsumoto, Judy Kono, DII Lewis, Emi Nakao, Gary Oda, Karen Sugiyama, Denise Lapidus, Wayne Sugihara, Art Nishimura, Bradley Menda.  Guests:  
Caroline Fernandez and Joanie Hamasaki.  

Proxies:  Millie Nikaidoh, Denise Lapidus, Lena Yin. 

President Takashi Nikaidoh called the meeting to order at 7:34PM with opening gassho led by Rev. Shibata. 

DECEMBER MINUTES were accepted as amended.  MSC  W. Sugihara/J. Fujimoto   

MINISTER'S REPORT:  Rev. Shibata presented a written report for the period December 9, 2015-January 12, 2016 which included the following:  3 
meetings (2 with DM); 1 consultation, 1 hospital visitation; 2 Dharma Family Services (DM&CS);  3 Chanting Services (1 with DM); 1 computer 
training with Denise Lapidus; assisted with Padma; BDMA Bonenkai; Temple Clean up (DM&CS); Tokudo Ordination Training (with Rev. Kuwahara); 
2 Memorial services (1 with DM);  1 Funeral Service (DM); Joya-E/ New Years Eve Service (DM&CS);  Shusho-E/New Year’s Day service;  New Year’s 
Service and Party/Mochi Tsuki.  

TREASURER'S REPORT:  Satoshi Steimetz issued a written income/expense report for 11/1/15 to 11/30/15.  

CORRESPONDENCE:   Thank you cards received from family of Kimiye Nakao, Rev. Shibata, Buddhist Church of Florin, Edythe Vassall, Tara 
Umemoto, Alameda County Food Bank.  Also received BCA Center for Buddhist Education season’s greetings and Nichi  Bei Foundation Holiday 
Newsletter.  Crowden School is having a gala at the Craneway Center on March 5.  Custodial account report received.  Request for sponsorship for 
J-Sei Flavors of Spring on Friday, April 22.  Move to sponsor at the Momiji Level.  MSC K. Katsumoto/L. Hamai.  $500 year end donation from BDK 
and Mr. Numata.  Letter of appreciation from the Matsumoto Family.  City of Berkeley permit modification notification for 2367 Shattuck. 

REPORTS BY AFFILIATED ORGANIZATIONS 

J-SEI:  Crab feed will be held on Sunday, 2/21, $45 for advance tickets, $50 at the door.  Children 12 and under will be $12.  Tickets are still available 

DHARMA SCHOOL:  No report 

JR. YBA:  President Noel McGuire issued a written report for December 2015.  Takashi will ask the historian to submit an article for the upcoming 
Padma.   

STANDING COMMITTEE REPORTS 

RELIGIOUS COMMITTEE:  Art Nishimura will provide an updated 2016 service calendar report.  The following changes will be made:  Coffee Social 
for 2/21 and Tea Time for 2/7.  Coffee Social for 6/12 graduation, Tea Time for 6/5. 

PLEDGE/MEMBERSHIP:  A report from Mimi Kagehiro and Pat Takeda showed that we have 259 members from 178 family units for 2015.  96 
senior members.   

BUILDING MAINTENANCE:  Issue with rainwater pooling in the courtyard in various areas.  Dii suggested that we put plug holes in the asphalt in 
the low lying areas.  Since soil is right below the surface it will not drain as well as the new surface, but it will help.  Estimate to replace 10 windows 
in the Old Temple was received from Meti for $21,000.  Motion to approve replacement. MSC G. Oda/L. Hamai .  Onaijin light repair completed and 
worked for one day.  The switch box may be shorting out the transformer for the light.  Suggested that we contact an electrician to check out the 
box.  Social Hall heater has been repaired.  Porch light timer for the Old Temple will need to be reset.  Ron Kagehiro will be asked about installing 
floodlights with motion sensors or energy efficient lights in the back of the old temple.   

GARDEN MAINTENANCE:  Kiyoshi will be contacted about changing the soaker.  

APARTMENTS: Ron Hiraga reported that the Channing Way apartments are full.  Current status regarding Unit 1 (John Kauppinen) – Rent check is 
received monthly. Reimbursement from K&S.  New property manager- Jacob Greathouse recommended that the water heater be replaced for 
Channing Way. 
 

COMMUNITY OUTREACH:   

Completed Events 

• Update on coat drive: approximately 100 coats were collected and distributed to One Warm Coat. Thank you to Rev. Candice and Kiyoshi 
for transporting the coats to the accepting charity. 

• Project Homeless Connect-participated in Project Homeless Connect event in San Francisco on December 16th. 7 temple members 
attended the event. 



Upcoming Events (confirmed) 
 

• Sangha Movie Day featuring Inside Out in the Social Hall  
o Sunday, January 17th after the adult service 
o Will serve popcorn, nachos and ice cream 

• Alameda County Food Bank 
o Saturday, March 19th from 1p-4p 
o Space for 15 volunteers. Will advertise in the Padma and make weekly announcements during service. 

• Toiletry Drive benefiting Berkeley Women’s Shelter. 
o Ongoing-will place a donation container in the social hall to collect travel sized toiletries. 

 
Upcoming Events (dates TBD) 

• College Welcome Dinner-looking for a Saturday afternoon in February. Also working to strengthen ties with the College YBA group and 
include them in this event or conduct joint events in the future. 

• Volunteer opportunity at St. Vincent de Paul of Alameda County in their kitchen and dining room. Duties include working with kitchen 
staff to help sort and organize incoming food donations and prep food. Trying to find a Saturday in February  (24th? But may be in March) 
for this event. 

• Volunteer opportunity at Project Open Hand’s Oakland Grocery Center. Volunteer shifts are M-F from 9:30a-12p and 12p to 2p. 
Maximum of 4 volunteers per shift.  

 
Caroline Fernandez reported that there is a suggestion from Rev. Oda to form an Interfaith committee or group to improve communication among 
different Japanese-American churches in the bay area.  The goal is to provide a platform of communication beyond bazaars, specifically reaching 
out to the Muslim community.  Caroline asked if the temple like to join this committee and if the temple would like to co-host a meeting that will 
be held at BMU at January 29.  It was suggested that she attend an organizational meeting as a representative of the temple and report back to the 
board about her thoughts on this group and a decision will be made whether to co-sponsor the January 29 event.   MSC G. Oda/ J. Kono 
 
TAIKO: 
2016 Schedule 

Classes will begin at 12:30p to allow members to participate in Sangha Singers practice 
• February confirmed dates: 

o February 14th from 12:30p-1:30p 
o February 28th from 12:30p-1:30p 

• Working to confirm March, April, and May dates with Cal Raijin members. 
• Would like to hold a mini-recital in May, one Sunday after church. 

 
OTHER REPORTS 

J-SEI BUILDING:  The J-Sei building on Channing Way is being put on the market.  Interested parties should contact Diane Wong.   

MARC UPDATE:  All renovations are completed.  The motorized gate still needs to be installed.  Move to have Craig have Rex Key install the opener, 
add a keypad and hire an electrician up to $8000  MSC K. Katsumoto/R. Hiraga 

NEW COPIER:  Is not working reliably.  Emiko and Takashi will research replacements. 

NEW BUSINESS 

NEW YEAR’S PARTY GIFT:  $200 to Buddhist Global Relief. 

REVEREND MATSUMOTO FAREWALL PARTY:  April 2 at Mira Vista Country Club. 

Emiko and Kiyoshi Katsumoto were thanked for the delicious snacks.  Next Month:  Lucy Hamai and Emi Nakao.   The meeting was adjourned at 
9:25 PM with closing gassho led by Rev. Shibata. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Patty Fujiwara, recording secretary 

* * * * * * * * * * * 
(Please contact a Board member is further clarification of these minutes is required.) 





Arts 
 

 
 
Valley of the Heart has been extended 
through March 13 

 
 
In light of the high demand for tickets, Luis Valdez's critically acclaimed Valley of the Heart about the 
experiences of two families -- one Japanese American and the other Mexican American -- has been 
extended one week with six additional performances through March 13. 
 
The Stage in downtown San Jose, where the acclaimed play in now performing, is  reporting an 
overwhelming amount of community support and interest.  
 
The play covers the period from before World War II, when the Santa Clara Valley was mostly rural and 
farmland, through the internment and all the way up to present-day Silicon Valley.  
 
It's remarkable how much Valdez covers the internment, including the harsh winters and living 
conditions at Heart Mountain camp, the No-No Boys, the 442nd, and so much more. It's a trip back in 
time -- and is truly an emotional, enjoyable play. 
 
This is the third year that "Valley of the Heart" has been performed. The previous productions were at 
Valdez's El Teatro Campesino in San Juan Bautista.  
 
For information about tickets, go to: sjstage.vbotickets.com/events 
 
 

_______________________________________________________________________  
 
 

 
TOBAN COORDINATORS:  LENA YIN & PAT TAKEDA 

 
 
MARCH TOBAN: Chmn: Maya Murashima 

 Cochairs: Ron Hiraga, Ellen Jorgensen 
  

Sadako Delcollo, Detlev & Lorraine Nobuye Gempf, Michael Green, Ron & Gayle Nishikawa Hiraga, Flemming & 
Ellen Jorgensen, Jon Kawamoto, Mark & Nicole Eden Muraoka, John & Irene Murashima, Mark Sugihara, Ron & 
Carol Tanaka, Ann Yamoto, Paul & Maya Murashima Yonemura, Akio &Chiyoko Fujinaga*, Rose Ikeda*, Kiyoye 
Unoki* 
 

*Denotes disabled and/or elderly – Toban duties optional. 
 
 

APRIL TOBAN: Chmn: Emiko Katsumoto 
 Cochairs: Kathleen Yee, Florence Jeong 
  

Mark & Cindy Yeh Chien, Florence Jeong, Richard & Nancy Kakigi, Kiyoshi & Emiko Katsumoto, Aiko Kurokawa,  
Mike & Pat Hoshi Nagamoto, Art Nishimura, Ralph & Barbara Reid, Bruce & Doreen Sakamoto Buchholz, Russell & 
Amy Ware, Dennis & Kathleen Yee, Yasuko Harano*, Nora Hataye*, Kuniko Imazumi*, Arthur & Betsy Ishida*, 
Mary Kurokawa*, Michiko Kubota*, Arthur Yamagata*, Helen Yoshimura* 
 

*Denotes disabled and/or elderly – Toban duties optional. 
 

https://sjstage.vbotickets.com/events


 

Services  And Information Berkeley Buddhist  Temple 

Services 
Our regular Sunday program begins with a Family 
Service at 9:30am.  A Dharma talk is available af
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Special Ser
 

January 1 Shusho-e New Year's Day Servic
February Nehan-e Nirvana Day 
March Ohigan Spring Equinox 
April Hanamatsuri Flower Festival 
May Gotan-e Birthday of Shinran 
July Kangi-e Obon 
September Ohigan Autumn Equinox 
November Hoonko Shinran Shonin Memo
December Jodo-e Bodhi Day 
December 31 Joya-e Year End Service 
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Dharma School 
Our Dharma School (Sunday School) has classes from 
preschool through high school. Our teachers are happy 
to discuss the a
fo
 

Monthly Discussions 
In our discussions, we strive to experience the Buddha-
Dharma with our entire selves – with our bodies (quiet 
sitting and other forms of meditation), voices (chantin

 

and other liturgy) and minds (study and discussion). 
 

Our sessions focus on ways in which Buddhist teaching 
and practice can impact our everyday lives.  Each session
will take up a different topic
attend any or all sessions. 
 

Visitor Information 
Please feel free to ask any of our greeters for 
information.  We are here to assist you with
level of participation you may be seeking.  
 

Whether you are here to satisfy a slight interest or to 
make a more personal connection, we wish y
h
 

Membership Information 
Membership is open to all who view our Temple 
religious home and seek the Buddha-Dharma.   
 

To join, complete a membership form, have your name 
entered on the membership roll and 
through a pledge and participation. 
 

To inquire about becoming a memb
o
 

 

 
 

Berk ple 

Berkeley, CA 94704 

10  

inf g 

facebook.com/BerkeleyBuddhistTemple 

eley Buddhist Tem
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Office Hours 

Monday – Friday 
:00am – 1:00pm

 

510-841-1356 
 

o@berkeleysangha.or
berkeleysangha.org 
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